St Peter's Church PCC meeting

29 March 2022 7:00pm – 8:30pm

Minutes

Present: Kate Blake, Lance Burgess, Chris Clayton, Catharine Davies, Stewart Davies, Peter Dickinson, Rachel Fell, Alan Garrow, Sue Heapy, David Hipkin, Sian Lockwood (Chair), Sarah Martin, Judith Simpson and Angus Turner.
Apologies: Hannah Beck, Beverley Cooper and Roy Taylor.
1. Welcome and opening prayer

Sian welcomed everyone and Alan opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Bible reflection

Sarah led a reflection on Matthew 6 vs 1-4.
3. Apologies for absence

Apologies had been received and were noted.
4. Acceptance of the minutes of January's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 25 January were unanimously approved.
5. Matters arising

5.1
In relation to the Open Church item:

· As we need to resolve how to secure the technology used in church, further steps towards physical openness have not yet been progressed. Improving disability access is ongoing.
· There are currently around 8-9 people undertaking the Living in Love and Faith course. Sermons have been delivered alongside this.

· We are still doing 13 online services a week, which are valued by those who attend them.

· We are reviving our links with the Adelphi.

5.2
Alan confirmed that Judith Ashurst from Kairos will officiate at the 9.30 on the Sunday after Easter. Stewart and Catharine will lead worship otherwise.

5.3
We are liaising with the Council in relation to the Queen's Platinum Jubilee celebrations and understand there is to be a picnic on the Stray on the Jubilee weekend. Aside from celebrations in the context of worship, the lack of volunteer capacity is hindering plans to put on other events (the bank holidays also coincide with the half term holiday).
6. Finances and 2021 Accounts
David introduced the Finance Report covering the accounts for 2021 and the budget for 2022. Although the 2021 accounts need to be audited, they currently show a surplus of nearly £40,000. We have been reliant on significant one-off donations together with grants and furlough support during 2021 and during 2022 we have received or expect to receive some large legacies.

In addition, costs are expected to increase in 2022; for example the diocesan share, heating and lighting costs and fabric costs to address issues raised in the Quinquennial report. 

In a discussion on the report, the difficulties of cutting costs (to any significant degree) were acknowledged together with the need to explore alternative sources of income and increase the income (eg from planned giving) that we already receive. A meeting of the finance team is planned to take this forward.
Sian thanked David for the report and his work as Treasurer.

7. PCC annual report for 2021
The PCC annual report for 2021 was unanimously accepted and adopted ahead of the APCM in May.
8. PCC away day topic: young people
Chris tabled a summary of the PCC's feedback on the questions raised at the away day around the issues of young people's belonging, purpose and worship. Chris also summarised the current status of Sanctuary, which is rebuilding following Covid.
Chris' shorter and longer term proposals in relation to our young people include:

· A youth representative on the PCC, which was approved and endorsed by the meeting.

· Establishing what wider social and spiritual activities are available locally for young people to get involved in.

· Involving young people more in the Stepping Stones service.

· A listening exercise to establish what young people themselves want to do.

· Longer term, Chris would like to identify and recruit a Youth Advocate ie someone who will speak on their behalf and act on the outcomes of the listening exercise. Clearly this needs to be someone with the time and energy to dedicate to the role.

· Convert Sunday Club to Junior Church with an earlier start time of 9.15 (although children would still rejoin the main service for communion).

9. Fabric
Sarah updated the meeting on the fabric matters outlined in the Standing Committee minutes as follows:

· A meeting with the fire brigade has now taken place to establish the extent of the welcomers' responsibilities should the fire alarm go off.  In essence, they may be responsible for dealing with the alarm if there are no other staff present at the time.

· The heating is being switched off overnight and so far it is estimated that this has resulted in a saving of 30% in terms of gas usage. The next step is to install 7-day programmable timers.
10. Renewal of administrant permissions
Alan reminded the meeting that it is necessary to renew the permissions of our administrants (also known as Lay Eucharistic Ministers) every five years and permissions are due for renewal by the Bishop of Ripon this August.

It was unanimously agreed to ask the Bishop to renew the authorisation of the following communion administrants for a further five year period from 1 August:

Kate Blake, Caroline Brown, Michael Burlison, Peternella Clarkson, Samantha Clayton, Beverley Cooper, Jan Edwards, Sarah Frearson, Tessa Gilbert, Peter Hallam, Jennifer Harris, Richard Harrison, Bryn Heapy, Sue Heapy, Trevor Hughes, Madeline Locke, Sian Lockwood, Catherine Medforth, Paul Medforth, Bill Osborne, Sheila Pantin, Susan Richardson, Frances Roxby-Proud, Gillian Sinclair, Angus Turner, Rosemary Turner and Tony Wilson.
It was also unanimously agreed to ask the Bishop to grant the following new authorisations for a five year period from 1 August:

Jennifer Bursell, Helen Harrison, Pauline Harrison and Roy Taylor.
11. APCM in May
Alan noted that Kate, Peter, Judith, Angus and Sue are due to retire from the PCC at the APCM in May and thanked them for their service.
There are 11 vacancies on the PCC and one for a Deanery Synod representative.

12. Election of new Foundation Governor for St Aidans and member of Yorkshire Causeway Schools Trust

Alan noted that David Fisher had served in the governing body of St Aidan's and the overarching Trust for many years and in fact is the longest serving Foundation Governor of St Aidan's School. However, due to ill health, David has now retired from these roles.
Kate Blake was nominated as the new Foundation Governor and Rachel Fell was nominated as the new member of YCST, representing the PCC of St Peter's.
The appointments of Kate and Rachel were unanimously approved.
13. Safeguarding
There were no safeguarding matters or issues to report.
14. Acceptance of minutes of sub-groups

The standing committee minutes for March were tabled and accepted.
15. AOB

15.1
The PCC unanimously agreed to St Peter's joining the Harrogate District of Sanctuary and the Welcome Churches Network, organisations which support and welcome refugees.

15.2
Group leaders were reminded to submit reports to Carole by mid-April for the annual review.

There was no other business.
16. Review of meeting
There was a brief review of the meeting. 
The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.30pm.
The next meeting is 28 June 2022 in church.
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